March 18, 2005

The Honorable David L. Hobson

Chairman

Subcommittee on Energy and Water

House Committee on Appropriations 

2362 Rayburn House Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Peter J. Visclosky
Ranking Member

Subcommittee on Energy and Water

House Committee on Appropriations 

1016 Longworth House Office Building

Washington, DC 20515
Dear Mr. Chairman and Ranking Member,

According to the American Automobile Association gasoline prices would break the all-time record this spring. After examining the data, oil industry analysts say all of the same dynamics that created record high prices one year ago are still in the mix today. The sole exception was the price of crude oil, which now hovers at $56 per barrel. A year ago it was $37 per barrel. 
Petroleum traders say that rising global demand soon will outstrip supplies of crude oil pushing the prices up even further.  What does this energy dependence mean to our economy?

· Higher fuel costs for Americans resulting in an increase in the cost of goods and services!

· Increased Dependence on foreign oil!

· Loss of jobs!
What can we do about it?  You can support the U.S. Department of Energy’s Clean Cities program.  

This national program consist of over 80 coalitions in 43 states and the District of Columbia and represents a broad array of public and private partners that leverage the participation and resources of over 4,700 state, local and private industry stakeholders.  They work together at the local and state level to develop projects which displace imported oil and increase the use domestic alternative fuels, such as biodiesel, electricity, ethanol, natural gas and propane, as well as efficient vehicles and energy-saving transportation technologies like hybrid vehicles and idle-reduction programs.

Over the past years the Clean Cities’ grants have supported projects as varied as the purchase of natural gas powered school buses, the construction of alternative fuel infrastructure and the use of fuel blends like biodiesel. These projects have displaced million gallons of imported petroleum! The Clean Cities program is one of those rare federal programs that enjoys strong grassroots support while being able to document continually improving results – even while budget allocations have remained flat.

For 2005 the Congress appropriated $10.6 million for the program.  Unfortunately, for FY 2006, the proposed budget is only $6.5 million, which will severely hamper our efforts to meet our national petroleum reduction objectives.  

We urge your support for a Clean Cities budget of at least $25 million in FY 06.  The time for energy independence is now!

Sincerely,

